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MASSES ON WEEKDAY MASSES LITURGY OF THE CONFESSIONS PERPETUAL HELP
THE LORD’S DAY . HOURS DEVOTIONS
7:00 am (Mon-Fri) . 7:30-8:00 am Following 8:00 am &
5:00 pm Sat (vigil) 8:00 am (Mon-Sat) Evening Prayer (Monday through Friday) 12:05 pm Méss (Tues)
8:00 am, 10:00 am, 12:05 pm (Mon-Fri) 4:30 pm (Sat) '
. . 3:30-4:50 pm (Sat) EUCHARISTIC
L, DT OPEN WEEKDAYS OPEN SATURDAY/ 9:00-9:50 am (Sun) AADIELAIUIER
LiveStreaming of. SUNDAY 11:00-11:50 am (Sun) 3:30 pm—4:30 pm (Sat)
Sunday Mass and daily 6:30 am — 5:00 pm 8:30 am—11:45 am
7:00 am — 6:30 pm (Every First Friday)

Mass offered at 8:00 am



CATHEDRAL BASILICA

LOVE TWICE GIVEN

Sunday, November 15, 2020, 10 a.m.
Cathedral Basilica of St. Louis
Most Reverend Mitchell Rozanski,
Archbishop of St. Louis

ARGEIDIOCES[E
OFNY. LOUJIS

For more information, please contact the Respect Life Apostolate at:

prolife@archstl.org or (314) 792-7555

*Due to COVID-19, the usual reception will not be held.
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APPEAL
November’s Prayer
The Book of The Dead will be placed in the All
Saints Chapel, located in the rear of the church, and
will remain there throughout the month of November.
All are invited to inscribe the names of family,
friends, and loved ones who have died and require our

prayer.

Cathedral Basilica of Saint Louis

4431 Lindell Blvd, St. Louis, MO, 63108
314-373-8200 « fax 314-373-8290
Website: www.cathedralstl.org
Email: parish@cathedralstl.org

Page 2

OF SAINT Louis




THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

NOVEMBER 8, 2020

FroMm OUR RECTOR PASTORAL STAFF

Dear Parishioners,

Part of the ministry of the priests of the Cathedral Basilica is to provide
Pastoral Care at Barnes Hospital and Children’s Hospital whenever he
Catholic priest, who works at the hospital, happens to be unavailable.
This past Tuesday, I received a call to visit with a family at Children’s
Hospital because their 13 year old son was in the process of dying after a
long illness. Moments like this are absolutely heart breaking.

In talking with the mother, she shared with me that a few days ago, when
her son was alert, they were able to give him a small piece of a Host. She
said as soon as he received it he had the biggest smile on his face.
Moments like that remind me of how precious the gift of the Holy
Eucharist is to us. My heart breaks for the family, but [ was deeply
edified by their strong faith, which I know will help them get through
such a tragedy.

I hope that you had the opportunity to visit our All Saints Chapel to view
the prayer area set up for our All Souls Novena. Our response to this new
program was tremendous and it is quite moving to read the prayer
intentions and view the loved ones who we are remembering in prayer.

I would like to share with you a few words from our Holy Father Pope
Francis that are from a recent homily: “The Church is not the Church only
for good people. Do we want to describe who belongs to the Church, to
this feast? The sinners. All of us sinners are invited. At this point there is
a community that has diverse gifts: one has the gift of prophecy, another
of ministry, one teaching . . . . We all have qualities and strengths. But
each of us brings to the feast a common gift.

Each of us is called to participate fully in the feast. Christian existence
cannot be understood without this participation. ‘I go to the feast, but I
don’t go beyond the antechamber, because [ want to be only with the
three or four people that I am familiar with . . . .” You can’t do this in the
Church! You either participate fully or you remain outside. You can’t
pick and choose: the Church is for everyone, beginning with those I’ve
already mentioned, the most marginalized. It is everyone’s Church!”

His words remind all of us that the Church is not made up of perfect
people, but is made of imperfect people. Oftentimes we might forget this
and think that we have to be perfect to be a part of the church. Or we
think that others must be perfect as well to be with us at the Eucharistic
Celebration. He reminds us all to be careful in our judgment of others and
that the Church is for everyone, beginning with those who are most
marginalized.

Monsignor Henry Breier

ARCHBISHOP OF ST. Louis
The Most Reverend
Mitchell T. Rozanski

REcTOR
Monsignor Henry Breier
314.373.8206
breier@cathedralstl.org

SENIOR ASSOCIATE
Monsignor Gregory Mikesch
314.373.8207
mikesch@cathedralstl.org

PAROCHIAL VICAR
Reverend Zachary Povis
314.373.8204
zacharypovis@archstl.org

DEACONS
Deacon John Curtin
Deacon John Stoverink
Rev. Mr. Christopher Rumback

DIRECTOR OF SACRED MUSIC
Dr. Horst Buchholz
314.373.8227

BUSINESS MANAGER
Mr. Tom Fasl
314.373.8231

OFFICE MANAGER
Mrs. Laura Voegelie
314.373.8202

EVENTS MANAGER
Mrs. Mary Ann Fox
314.373.8208

ToOUR-GIFT SHOP MANAGER
Sister Pat Donnelly, CSJ
314.373.8241

DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT
Chrissy Chapo
314.373.8213
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ARCHBISHOP’S COLUMN

Proclaim to the world the beauty and generosity S LSO

! MITCHELL
of the faith ROZANSKI

OF SAINT Louis

SERVE THE LORD
WITH GLADNESS

We are called to become a living proclamation of the Gospel
to the world

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,
I have seen for myself the beauty of the faith as it’s expressed in the Cathedral Basilica of Saint Louis.
I have seen for myself the generosity of faith expressed in your response to the Annual Catholic Appeal.

I think the time has come for us to discover, together, how that same faith, beauty, and generosity — evident
in so many concrete expressions throughout the Archdiocese of St. Louis — can also be expressed through
evangelization.

I don’t claim to have a program for that. I don’t think anyone does! But it’s time for us to start thinking about
and imagining how we can proclaim the Gospel to the world with the same generosity and beauty with which
we have done other things.

The feast of the dedication of the Lateran Basilica on Nov. 9 offers an opportunity to think about it. The
readings for the day mention “the temple” 12 times — a great symbolic biblical number. And if you read the
Scriptures carefully, you can see a transformation in how the temple is presented. At first the temple is a
building in Jerusalem. Then Jesus speaks of the temple of his body. And finally St. Paul says: “You are
God’s building ... You are God’s temple.” It’s one reality, but it finds new and deeper expressions in
salvation history. In a similar way, the one reality of faith that lies behind the beauty of the cathedral basilica
and the generosity of the ACA can find a new expression in evangelization.

At the beginning of Mass, the book of Gospels is processed in. But at the end of the Mass it’s not processed
out. Why? Because having heard the Gospel, responded to it in faith and received Jesus in the Eucharist, we
are called to bring the Gospel out with us, our words and deeds becoming a living proclamation of the
Gospel to the world.

When it comes to our loved ones, we look for opportunities to express our affection for them. In a similar
way, we need to begin to look for opportunities to proclaim the Gospel to the world.

There’s no one way to do that. The saints we celebrate this week are a good example. St. Martin of Tours
lived in the 300s in France, a Roman soldier born to pagan parents. St. Leo the Great lived in the 400s in
Rome, when Roman culture was falling apart and the Church was divided by fundamental confusion. St.
Josaphat lived in the 1500s in the Ukraine and Poland, and was martyred in the midst of religious division.
St. Frances Cabrini lived in the 1800s and early 1900s, and was a U.S. immigrant who started schools,
hospitals and orphanages for other immigrants. These saints lived in different places and times, and faced
different issues; they all found a way to proclaim the Gospel. They invite us and challenge us to do the same.

No single mosaic tile in the cathedral does great things on its own. It doesn’t have to. But all of them
together do something great, each making a contribution from its own place. Together they proclaim one
great truth — the truth about Jesus Christ. Inspired by that example, may we learn to do the same in an
equally beautiful way. That’s a building project worthy of our time.

Note: this column appeared in the St. Louis Review for Nov 9-Nov 15 and may be read in the print edition or at https://bit.ly/35ejOXr.
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PRAY FOR THE SICK

It is our responsibility in the Lord to remember the
sick, who are especially close to the Redeemer in
their suffering.

Dorothy Quinn
Teresita Sanchez
Sr. Patricia Sevik

Margaret Aubermann
William H. Bachmann
Liz Ballman

Sidney Edwards-Cole Rita Sheftall
Breanna Evans Rose Teran

Alvin Griffin Darlene Throop
Paula Littleton Richelle Weisbrod
John Mangogna, CM Mary Anne Work
Lenore Molloy Betty Ytzaina

Janice Noack

A Thought on The Sanctity Of Life

“We know earthly death is not the end, but rather the
door through which we must pass to gain eternal life.
Because of our belief and hope in the Resurrection,
we can face death not with fear, but with prepara-

tion... We prepare for eternal life by choosing to love
and follow God now, in our daily lives and deci-
sions.”

USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities,
“Catholic Considerations for Our Earthly Passing”
respectlife.org/end-of-life-considerations

Pro-Life Mass

Remember to join us at the Cathedral Basilica on
the third Saturday of each month for a pro-life Mass
at 8:00 a.m., followed with a rosary procession to
Planned Parenthood at Boyle and Forest Park. The
next Mass is scheduled for Saturday, November 21.

Mass Intentions

Specific Mass intentions for each scheduled Mass
listed regularly in this bulletin are made by individual
request. Every effort is made to accommodate times
or dates as requested but when not possible, the inten-
tion will be kept as soon as there is an available op-
portunity. Requests for Mass intentions should be di-
rected to the rectory by calling 314-373-8202.

Vigilance

One of my struggles lately has been to live in the
present moment and to be grateful for it with my
whole heart, to embrace and cherish it as a gift from
God. We constantly plan ahead for the future, which
is necessary, but we often take it for granted. We nev-
er know how much time we will have on earth before
God will call us home. Therefore, we must keep
watch for the Lord in the present moment and live for
Him. We can be like the wise virgins if we spend our
time praying and cherishing moments with our
friends and families. Think about how much time we
waste playing video games, using social media exces-
sively, and staring at screens. Let us re-prioritize and
focus on the Lord at each moment so that we will be
ready when He returns to call us home to the wedding
feast of the Lamb (cf. Rev. 19:9).

For more, visit archstl.org/live-the-faith.
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STEWARDSHIP ALIVE!

St. Patrick Casserole Program

Casseroles and other offerings collected by volun-
teers of the St. Patrick Casserole Program provides
one week of dinners for the Women’s Shelter, and
one night of dinners for the Men’s Alumni Club.

Cathedral casserole organizers will host our next
"touchless" drop-off in the parish parking lot on
Thursday, November 12, from 1:00 —2:00 p.m.
Please call Skip or Nicki Batchelor at 916-834-4843
for additional information.

OFFERTORY COLLECTION FOR

THE WEEKEND OF 11/01/2020

Offertory $8,658.00
Loose 2,076.00
Landscaping & Maintenance 170.00
CUA, Cath Ed, & Perm Diaconate 21.00
SVDP, Human Dev., World Missions 120.00
Religious Retirement Fund 1,998.00
OnLine Giving 5,870.00

Weekly Thoughts on Giving
“Therefore, stay awake, for you know neither the
day nor the hour.” - Mt 25:13

Many of us have put off doing something because
we think we are too busy. We’ve all said, “I’ll do it

later when I have time.” Unfortunately, too many of
us apply this attitude to our Faith. Jesus’ call is ur-
gent, in the here and now, in your current circum-
stances. Don’t delay. How is God calling you to use
your gifts today? None of us is guaranteed tomorrow.

Cathedral Tours

Small tours of our beautiful church are once again
being offered at various times by appointment during
the week (pending other events).

To book a tour, please visit our website to submit a
“tour inquiry” form (https://cathedralstl.org/tour-info)
or contact Susie at 314-373-8205.
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Memorial Mass
The Memorial Mass for Steve Eckelkamp, parish-
ioner and beloved husband of Cherie, is scheduled
for Saturday, November 14, at 11:00 a.m. Steve
passed away on May 3. The Memorial Mass will be
livestreamed for those unable to attend in person.
“Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let
perpetual light shine upon them.”

Anima Christi Young Adults

All young adults interested in growing the fellow-
ship of our young adult community are invited to the
next young adult gathering scheduled for Thursday,
November 12. We begin with Adoration and con-
fessions in the church at 6:30 pm (enter through the
west door by the playground), followed by dinner in
Boland Hall at 7:30 p.m. Please join us, in full or in
part, to deepen your relationship with Christ and with
one another.

For additional information, please e-mail the group
at AnimaChristiStL@gmail.com.

Infant Baptism

According to the mind of the Church, parents are
obliged to see that infants are baptized within the first
weeks after birth. As soon as possible after the birth,
or even before it, parents should request the sacra-
ment for their child and arrange to be properly in-
structed in preparation for it. If you are a registered
parishioner who is or is about to become a parent
or godparent, please contact the rectory at 314-373-
8202 to schedule a baptism.

You Can Help Carry the Burden

Our Parish is blessed with significant demographic
diversity. While many of us live comfortably, a sig-
nificant number within our Parish boundaries are not
nearly so fortunate. The Poor Box, located near the
main aisle in the rear of the church, is the primary
source of funding for the assistance provided by the
Cathedral Chapter of the Society of St. Vincent de
Paul. Any help you can give is greatly appreciated.
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PicTURED LEFT:
Brother Francis
Heyer, S.M. —
80th Jubilarian

PicTUuRED BELOW:
Sister Catherine
Antinora, A.S.C.J.
— 50th Jubilarian

Mass for Consecrated Life
The annual Mass for Consecrated Life was celebrated with Archbishop Rozanski on
October 31. Twenty three of this year’s 178 Jubilarians were able to attend and each
received a certificate of recognition from Archbishop Rozanski.
Our archdiocese is extremely blessed to have 1,460 total consecrated religious in the
archdiocese, comprised of 77 distinct religious communities with priests, brothers,
and sisters serving throughout the archdiocese.

Save the Date

Streaming live from the Cathedral Basilica

Friday, November 13, 7 pm

The concert will feature Cathedral Concerts executive director and celebrated tenor
Scott Kennebeck and friends; St. Louis Archdiocesan Handbell Choir;
and the Rosati-Kain High School R-K Voices.

There is no cost or need to RSVP.
Simply mark your calendar to tune in at bit. ly/CC@ncenQOZO
In addition to enjoying a beautiful concert, viewers will have the opportunity
to make a gift to Catholie Charities via the concert webpage o
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CaTHEDRAL INSPIRED CuristMAas CARDS

Because we need Christmas more than ever this year,
the Friends of the Cathedral will be selling
Cathedral-inspired Christmas cards at drastically reduced prices!

This year there are four Christmas card designs available for purchase (see below).
The cost is $5 for 12 cards/envelopes.

Please email cchapo@cathedralstl.org or call Chrissy at 314-373-8220 to order your cards.
Shipping is available upon request or you may purchase/pick up the parish office
during normal business hours.

All proceeds benefit the Friends of the Cathedral.

jo\?.
Peace,
anod

Love

)

Message Inside: Message Inside:
May His love bring you peace at Christmas and always Blessings of Christmas throughout the Year!

Message Inside: Message Inside:
The Spirit of Peace be upon you during these Holy Days and A Child is God's gift to us- a gift of love, a gift of hope a gift of
throughout the year! peace. Merry Christmas
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LITURGICAL MINISTERS NOVEMBER 14-15, 2020

Extraordinary Ministers Lectors Ministers of Care Servers Ushers

Sandy Doyle Doug Weber Dave Meyer
Mitch Smith Kevin Mattingly Tom Doyle
Frank Snyder

12 Noon Brian Ragen John-Paul Blanner Kenneth Brandl
Barb Murray Simon Blanner Rebecca Brandl
LaWanda Reason
Jerry Danekas

Parish Information

Registration in Parish
To join our parish, please fill out a registration card (found at entrances to church) or contact the parish rectory at 314-373-8202.

ON LINE GIVING is a secure and convenient web-based service to make your weekly or monthly contributions to Cathedral Parish
from your computer, or lap top, or tablet. Simply access the Cathedral web site (www.cathedralstl.org), click on the bright red
DONATE button, and follow the easy instructions to set up your secure account and authorize your contributions to be automatically
withdrawn from your bank account on the date you specify.

Baptism of Infants
Parents requesting Baptism should be registered members of the parish. To schedule baptisms or register for baptismal preparation
classes for parents or godparents, contact Laura Voegelie at 314-373-8202.

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults
For persons interested in becoming Catholic, contact the parish rectory at 314-373-8202.

Anointing of the Sick
Parishioners facing surgery or struggling with serious illness may request this sacrament by calling the rectory at 314-373-8202.

Vocations to Christian Marriage
Couples planning to marry at the Cathedral Basilica may contact Mary Ann Fox at 314-373-8208.

Vocations to Holy Orders and Consecrated L ife
Those who feel called to this life are invited to call the Archdiocesan Office of Vocations
at 314 -792-6460.

CATHEDRAL BASILICA RECTORY

4431 Lindell Boulevard, St. Louis, MO 63108
314-373-8200 « fax 314-373-8290
www.cathedralstl.org — Email: parish@cathedralstl.org
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